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Lead agencies may include 15 hardcopies of this document when submitting electronic copies of Environmental Impact 
Reports, Negative Declarations, Mitigated Negative Declarations, or Notices of Preparation to the State Clearinghouse 
(SCH). The SCH also accepts other summaries, such as EIR Executive Summaries prepared pursuant to CEQA Guidelines 
Section 15123. Please include one copy of the Notice of Completion Form (NOC) with your submission and attach the 
summary to each electronic copy of the document.

SCH #:

Project Title:

Lead Agency:

Contact Name:

Email: Phone Number:

Project Location:

Project Description (Proposed actions, location, and/or consequences).

Identify the project’s significant or potentially significant effects and briefly describe any proposed mitigation measures that
would reduce or avoid that effect.
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If applicable, describe any of the project’s areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.
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	Text Field: 
	Project Title: Higgins Ranch Subdivision and Annexation 
	Lead Agency: City of Visalia 
	Contact Name: Rafael Garcia
	Email: rafael.garcia@visalia.city
	Phone Number: 559.713.4031
	Project Location:                           Visalia                                                                               Tulare
	Project Description: Annexation No. 2021-03 is a request by Quest Equity, LLC, to annex one parcel totaling 32.35-acres into the City limits of Visalia, and to detach said parcel from Tulare County Service Area No. 1. The Higgins Ranch Tentative Subdivision Map No. 5585 is a request to subdivide the 32.35-acre parcel into a 174-lot single-family residential subdivision with additional landscape and lighting district lots. A Tentative Parcel Map (TPM 2022-01) has also been submitted in order to facilitate financing and split the phasing of the project into two phases. The project will include the construction of local streets within the subdivision, connection to Cherry Avenue to the north and Lovers Lane to the west.  Frontage street improvements will also be required along both streets. These types of improvements include construction of curb, gutter, sidewalks, and the installation of park strip landscaping and streetlights throughout the subdivision.  The subdivision is anticipated to provide vehicular connectivity to a future subdivision to the east of the subject site.  The project site is located on the southeast corner of the S. Lovers Lane and Cherry Avenue intersection (APN: 127-030-018). 

	Project's Effects: Initial Study No. 2021-49 has not identified any significant, adverse environmental impacts that may occur because of the project. 
	Areas of Controversy: N/A
	List of Agencies: N/A


